# Farnham/Rudd/Mansbridge

Place: Norwood, Surrey

Bishop, Eliza Ann (*1847 - †1891)	2
Farnham, Arthur George (*1875 - †?)	3
Farnham, George (*1845 - †1885)	4
Farnham, Maud (*1878 - †1968)	5

## Eliza Ann Bishop

#### \*17 May 1847 - †6 Jul 1891

Father: Joseph Bishop (\*? - †?)

Mother: Elizabeth Barnes (\*? - †?)

Siblings: Emma Bishop (\*? - †?)

Elizabeth Bishop (\*? - †?) Louisa Bishop (\*? - †1903) Mary Ann Dordge (\*? - †?) Ellen Bishop (\*? - †?)

Elizabeth Dordge (\*1841 - †1842) Robert Charles Bishop (\*1841 - †1911)

Elizabeth Dordge (\*1843 - †?)

Husband: George Farnham (\*1845 - †1885)

Children: Arthur George Farnham (\*1875 - †?)

Christopher William Farnham (\*1876 - †1938)

Maud Farnham (\*1878 - †1968) Alice Louisa Farnham (\*1879 - †1968) Ince Harry Farnham (\*1882 - †1932)

Mabel Farnham (\*1884 - †?)

Birth: 17 May 1847

Yeovil, Somerset

Baptism: 20 Jun 1847

Yeovil, Somerset

Wedding: 14 Jan 1875

Weslyan Chapel, Brixton Hill, London

(George Farnham)

Death: 6 Jul 1891

Wimbledon, London

Funeral: 9 Jul 1891

Gap Road Cemetery, Wimbledon, London

Note:

a) BIOGRAPHY: CHILDREN: When her husband died, 4 March 1885, she received an allowance in respect of Maud, Alice Louisa and Ince Harry, from the Metropolitan and City Police Orphanage.nMabel was admitted to the Home for Female Orphans(?), and Arthur George was admitted to the Metropolitan & City Police Orphanage. nThe Metropolitan & City Police Orphans Fund (current title for orphanage) have no knowledge of the Home for Female Orphans.nnBIOGRAPHY: RESIDENCES:Eliza was living in 'W' division at the time, believed to be around Tooting/Putney area.nn1881-Census: Spout Hill, Addington, Surreynn1891-Census: 14 Palmerston Raod, Wimbledon, LondonnnBURIAL: Gap Road Cemetery 9th July 1891. Section E, Grave C 3 70. Common grave, others in above her.

## **Arthur George Farnham**

\*19 Jul 1875 - †?

Father: George Farnham (\*1845 - †1885)

Mother: Eliza Ann Bishop (\*1847 - †1891)

Siblings: Christopher William Farnham (\*1876 - †1938)

Maud Farnham (\*1878 - †1968) Alice Louisa Farnham (\*1879 - †1968) Ince Harry Farnham (\*1882 - †1932)

Mabel Farnham (\*1884 - †?)

Wife: Ellen Louise Harbour (\*1879 - †1963)

Children: Harold Arthur George Farnham (\*? - †1988)

Leslie William Farnham (\*? - †?)

Birth: 19 Jul 1875

Norwood, Surrey

Wedding: Yeovil, Somerset

(Ellen Louise Harbour)

Baptism: 5 Apr 1889

Holy Trinity, Twickenham, London

Death: Yeovil, Somerset

Note:

<sup>a)</sup> CHRISTENING: Parents abode at time of Christening was the Police Orphanage.nnOCCUPATION: In

February 1890 was apprenticed to Mess. Kingdon & Co.; Minutes of Metropolitan & City Police

Orphanage.nn1891 (C) Printer's Apprenticenn1881-Census: Spout Hill, Addington,

Surreynn1891-Census: 14 Palmerston Road, Wimbledon, Londonnn1911-Census: 83 St Michael's

Avenue, Yeovil

## **George Farnham**

#### \*18 Jun 1845 - †4 Mar 1885

Father: Thomas Farnham (\*? - †1888)

Mother: Mary Dibble (\*? - †1877)

Siblings: Charlotte Farnham (\*? - †?)

Mary Jane Farnham (\*? - †1910) Susan Farnham (\*? - †1881) Edwin Farnham (\*? - †?) Louisa Farnham (\*? - †?) William Farnham (\*? - †?)

Eliza Down (\*? - †?) Joseph Down (\*? - †?) Emily Farnham (\*? - †?)

Wife: Eliza Ann Bishop (\*1847 - †1891)

Children: Arthur George Farnham (\*1875 - †?)

Christopher William Farnham (\*1876 - †1938)

Maud Farnham (\*1878 - †1968) Alice Louisa Farnham (\*1879 - †1968) Ince Harry Farnham (\*1882 - †1932)

Mabel Farnham (\*1884 - †?)

Birth: 18 Jun 1845

West Coker, Somerset

Baptism: 20 Jul 1845

West Coker, Somerset

Wedding: 14 Jan 1875

Weslyan Chapel, Brixton Hill, London

(Eliza Ann Bishop)

Death: 4 Mar 1885

Spout Hill, Addington, Croydon, Surrey

Cause of death: Phthisis

Funeral: 10 Mar 1885

St Mary's Church, Addington, Croydon, Surrey

Note:

a) OCCUPATION: On the marriage certificate of Ince Harry (son) his occupation was Metropolitan Police Inspector and he was shown as deceased, not retired.nln 1839, Addington was attached to Croydon in 'P' division, with 1 constable lodged privately. In 1865, 'W' division was formed and Croydon (including Addington) was transferred to 'W' division. I assume therefore that he was the local bobby!nnDEATH: He died on the 4th March 1885, in service, of PHTHISIS (Wasting Away) & Heart Disease, having served in the Metropolitan Police Force as PC56748 since 21 April 1873. He started his career in 'T' Division (Hammersmith), and ended in 'P' Division (Peckham/Camberwell). Detailed service records have not survived for that period or warrant no., nor have the attestation records. He was a PC at the time of his death.nn1881-Census: Spout Hill, Addington, Surrey

#### **Maud Farnham**

#### \*7 Feb 1878 - †13 Mar 1968

Father: George Farnham (\*1845 - †1885)

Mother: Eliza Ann Bishop (\*1847 - †1891)

Siblings: Arthur George Farnham (\*1875 - †?)

Christopher William Farnham (\*1876 - †1938)

Alice Louisa Farnham (\*1879 - †1968) Ince Harry Farnham (\*1882 - †1932)

Mabel Farnham (\*1884 - †?)

Birth: 7 Feb 1878

Norwood, Surrey

Death: 13 Mar 1968

Croydon, Surrey

Note: a) OCCUPATION: 1901 (C) Housemaid/Domesticn1911 (C) Parlourmaid/Domesticnn1881-Census:

Spout Hill, Addington, Surreynn1891-Census: 14 Palmerston Raod, Wimbledon,

Londonnn1901-Census: 26 Leopold Street, Wimbledonnn1911-Census: Whyteleaf, The Grange,

Wimbledon